Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 11th January 2010 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Apologies
James Clarke


Not present
Arthur Hughes

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 5. 

ii)
RESOLVED The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on the 9th November 2009.  

3.
Public Speaking Time

Mr Gittins – Gorstella resident discussed his concerns regarding the current position of the bus stop at Gorstella.  Mr Gittins provided a sketch which highlighted the problem.   Due to the angle the bus has to turn the corner onto Welsh Road it is unable to meet the kerb at a level height, this would therefore cause a problem for wheelchairs and pushchair users. Councillors agreed the bus stop is currently in a bad position.  Cllr Maughan and Clerk to write to CWaC.

Cllr Keith Board attended the meeting and discussed that the Boundary Commission Review is nearly at the end of its second phase.   The draft proposal was discussed and various options were considered with Cllr Board.  Parish Councillors agreed to write individually to the Boundary Commission before the deadline of 1st February.

Cllr Board explained there is a grant available for small community projects. The Clerk agreed to complete the forms for the development of the phone box area, Cllr Buchanan to obtain prices for labour.

4.
Field Update


A response has still not been received from the Gleaves.


A borrowing application is being submitted to the Secretary of State.  

5.
Planning Applications – no comments made

6.
Finance (attached)
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

RESOLVED – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed as per the summary attached to the agenda.

ii) To approve the Firework Event 09 spreadsheet

RESOLVED – The details and figures on the spreadsheet were agreed.   Income has not been banked due to a hold up with the Alliance & Leicester opening the new account.  Clerk to pursue.

iii) To agree the precept for 2010/11

The draft budget for the financial year 2010/11 was discussed and changes made, the new financial year budget will be confirmed at the next meeting.

RESOLVED – The council agreed to a 25/30 year mortgage to pay for the field.  Increasing the precept will pay the mortgage.  The current precept is £23 per household, and has been held at this figure for several years, councillors agreed to increase the precept to £46 per household per year.  The increase is to enable the village to keep the field.  If the increase did not take place the Parish Council would have to sell the field on the open market.  

Proposed by Cllr Dix, seconded by Cllr Buchanan, all voted in favour.

RESOLVED – Councillors agreed to £14,000 from the current account be used towards the field deposit.  A further £8,000 is available under section S106 from CWaC.   The combined funds would therefore provide a deposit of £22,000.  Cllr Dix to investigate mortgage options.  

Proposed by Cllr Buchanan, seconded by Cllr Dix.  All voted in favour.

7.
Correspondence

Letter received from Dodleston resident, L Noons, Bishops High School pupil requesting a donation for the Charity Teams4U, the pupils are currently fundraising to work with children in Romania.

RESOLVED – The Council agreed to make a donation of £250.00.

Details were handed out regarding the road closure at Pulford Lane, Dodleston from its junction with Wrexham Road to its junction with Church Road from 25th January 2010 for two weeks.

Correspondence from CWaC has been received regarding the changes to bin collections due to the bad weather.  Details have been posted on the web site.

Email received from Fiona Lewis regarding the Big Lunch on 18th July.  The Parish Council would be interested in supporting the event along with the DVF and Church committees. 

8.
Date of next meeting


The published date of the next meeting has been changed to 


15th March 2010







